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19 August 2015 

The Committee Manager 
Select Committee on the Regulation of Brothels 
Parliament House, Macquarie St 
Sydney NSW 2000 

To whom it may concern, 

As a sex worker, I am writing to make a submission to the Inquiry into the Regulation of Brothels. Sex 
workers are the key stakeholders in the process of evaluating the regulation of brothels in NSW. 

The decriminalisation of sex work is essential to recognising the human rights of sex workers in 
Australia. Sex work has been decriminalised in NSW since 1995 and NSW is world-renowned as 
having a best practice model. The outcomes of decriminalisation in NSW have been: 

• Extremely low rates of STIs and HIV (recognised by Australia’s National Strategies and the 
Kirby Institute Annual Surveillance Report);1 

• Better access to health promotion (finding of the Law and Sex Worker Health Study, which 
compared the health impacts of legal frameworks across Victoria, NSW and WA);2 

• No evidence of organised crime (recognised by the Land and Environment Court);3 
• Better access to Occupational Health and Safety (WorkCover and SWOP worked with sex 

workers to create Health and Safety Guidelines for Brothels, which have been translated to 
Thai, Chinese and Korean);4 and 

• Current evidence presented by the Lancet at AIDS 2014 found the decriminalisation of sex 
work would have the greatest impact on the HIV epidemic, reducing HIV by up to 46% in the 
next decade and resulting on cost saving thresholds of tens of millions of dollars globally.5 

I have worked in other places with different regulatory models and choose to work in a state where 
sex work is decriminalised because it presents the only situation where I am recognised as an 
independent autonomous adult, capable of making my own decisions. 

It is also the only state of affairs that supports a valid exit strategy – I could study, get [more] 
qualifications and switch industries if I wanted to without discrimination against my previous work. 

Licensed models do nothing to protect sex workers, do not support healthy working conditions and 
allow future employers to judge you as a less worthy human because of the industry that you have 
chosen to work in. 

Working in a decriminalised state has meant that education and sexual health materials are easy to 
access free of judgement or barrier. It has meant that when I am discriminated against or assaulted, I 
can report to the relevant authorities like a normal human being and expect my rights to be upheld 
to the same standards as everyone else. 

  



There is absolutely no reason to licence sex workers. It adds no value and can only harm us in either 
making it hard to get visas, mortgages or hindering our exit from the industry. It can also make our 
lives more dangerous in enabling stalkers/potential threats to locate and access our personal details.  

Yours Faithfully, 

 
[working name used for reasons of privacy, safety and security] 
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